Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION III - CENTRAL LUZON N
SCHOOLS DIVISION OFFICE - SCIENCE CITY OF MUNQOZ

October 6, 2021

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 422, , s. 2021

DISSEMINATION OF MEMORANDUM NO. 475, S. 2021 RE: REQUESTING
FOR DATA ON TRACKING OF LEARNERS IN THE SPECIAL PROGRAM IN
JOURNALISM (SPJ) AND SPECIAL PROGRAM IN FOREIGN
LANGUAGE (SPFL)

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
CID and SGOD Chiefs
Education Program Supervisors
Public Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. For the information, guidance, and compliance of all concerned, enclosed is
Memorandum No. 475, S. 2021 re: Requesting for Data on Tracking of Learners in
the Special Program in Journalism (SPJ) and Special Program in Foreign Language
(SPFL).

2. All concerned personnel are advised to report the actions taken on or before
October 8, 2021 through CID Chief Larry B. Espiritu

3. Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is hereby enjoined.
Lo
DANTE G. PARUNGAO, CESO VI

Officer-In-Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
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Republic of the Philippines

Bepartment of Education
REGION HI-CENTRAL LUZON

REGIONAL MEMORANDUM
No. _475 , 8. 2021

REQUESTING FOR DATA ON TRACKING OF LEARNERS IN THE SPECIAL
PROGRAM IN JOURNALISM (SPJ} AND SPECIAL PROGRAM IN
FOREIGN LANGUAGE (SPFL)

To:  Schools Division Superintendents
Curriculum Implementation Division Chiefs
Education Program Supervisors in charge of SPJ and SPFL
School Heads of SPJ and SPFL Implementing Schools

9 The Department of Education Regional Office 3, through the Curriculum and
Learnmg Management Division (CLMD), shall conduct tracking of learners enrolled
in the SPJ and SPFL to gather relevant information in terms of enrollment and
teacher training that would serve as baseline data relative to the crafting of projects,
activities, and innovations to sustain the implementation of the said programs.

2. In this regard, this Office respectfully requests all Schools Division Offices and
implementing schools to provide a report on tracking of learners in SPJ and SPFL by
providing all the data in the Google Sheet that will be provided.

3. The link for the Google sheet template shall be shared with all Division
Supervisors/Coordinators in charge of SPJ and SPFL for implementing schools to
accomplish until October 9, 2021.

4. Immediate dissemination and compliance to this Memorandum is desired.

B. ECLAR, PhD, CESOIII
Regional Director
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October 4, 2021
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